BOARD MEETING MINUTES

For October 6, 2011
Attending trustees were President Ross Saunders, Peg Stecky, Michael Fredrick-Martinez, Vicki Karuzas, Jack Yarbrough and Phil DeLeo.  President Ross Saunders called the meeting to order at 7:10.    

Guests included: Keely Saunders, Mitch and Jessi Hulburt, and C.J. Van Green.
President Ross Saunders distributed the meeting addenda and asked for approval.  Jack moved to approve the agenda, and Michael seconded his motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.

Because June was the last month where the board had a quorum, Ross requested a review and approval of the June meeting minutes.  Peg moved to approve the minutes, and Michael seconded her motion.  The minutes of the June 2nd meeting were approved unanimously.
The board then reviewed the minutes of the unofficial September 1st meeting.  Jack moved to approve the minutes, and Michael seconded his motion.  The board’s vote unanimously approved the minutes. 
Treasurer’s Report: Michael distributed the treasurer’s report, pointing out an ending fund balance of $42,745.58.  She noted that about half of that amount will be spent throughout the year for utilizes utilities and insurance, leaving approximately $20,000 for discretionary maintenance items, while keeping $5,000 in a reserve fund for large budget expenditures.  Vicki moved to approve the treasurer’s report, and Phil seconded the motion.  The board unanimously approved the treasurer’s report.    

Old Business:

Ross reported the signs he ordered establishing parking guidelines along the fence have arrived.  He will install them in his free time.  This announcement started a discussion about parking enforcement next summer.  The board agreed that we need to include in the Spring newsletter a warning to island members to be sure they park vehicles in compliance with park rules.
The board discussed the concept of timed locks on the restroom door.  The idea is that doors will remain unlocked during park hours, but lock automatically at closing time.  Keely offered to call for estimates. 
Ross informed the board that he has agreement with the Bonney Lake Police Department that their officers will pursue trespassers in our park after hours.

The toilet in the men’s room still leaks.  Ross will call the plumber that installed it to repair at no additional cost to the association.
The board discussed future projects:


Roping off the swimming area


Installing new grates in cement wall around kids’ swimming area 


Resurfacing of ball courts – Peg will get Tom Timm bid

Painting the buildings – Jack will get bids


Additional park lighting


Installing shutters on clubhouse windows Peg will provide bid in February

Improve clubhouse interior: kitchen, floors and walls

New Business:

Ross expressed his concern about a lack of board members.  When one or two members cannot attend a meeting, the board then cannot hold an official meeting, and can’t conduct any official business.  Mitch Hulburt announced that he is a homeowner, and would be willing to serve on the board.  Phil moved to vote Mitch onto the board, and Peg seconded that motion.  Unanimously Mitch was voted onto the board.

Keely noted that a work party racking gravel to under the swings revealed there is not enough gravel in the playground to cushion a fall from a swing. She requested the board purchase a load of pea gravel for the playground area.  Phil moved to purchase a load of gravel with some of the cash received from clubhouse rentals.  Jack moved to second that proposal, and the vote passed unanimously.     

The board entertained a discussion of the island website.  C.J. Van Green volunteered to update and maintain our website.

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:03.
The next board meeting will be on November 3rd.  

See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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